4. MAYORAL MINUTE

No mayoral minute this round

5. PETITIONS

No Petitions this round



6. CORRESPONDENCE

6.1 Bryan Doyle MP Member for Campbelltown

Attachments
Copy of letter from Bryan Doyle MP
Forwarding for the information of Council a copy of a letter received from Hon Brad Hazzard MP

Minister for Planning and Infrastructure following his representations on behalf of Council
regarding state-wide planning controls for boarding house development.

Officer's Recommendation

That the letter be received and the information be noted.
Council Meeting 13 August 2013 (Hawker/Matheson)
That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.

Council Minute Resolution Number 162

That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.



ATTACHMENT 1

- Bryan Doyle vip

Member for Campbelitown

22 July 2013

Mr Paul Tosi

General Manager
Campbelitown City Council

Po Box 57

CAMPBELLTOWN NSW 2560

Dear Mr}s‘t/ é{f"

| write to you today in regards to representations made on your behalf to the Minister
for Planning and Infrastructure, the Hon Brad Hazzard MP.

A response has now been received from the Minister and is enclosed for your
attention.

Should you require assistance with any other matter, please don't hesitate to contact
my office.

Yours sincerely

/ ) o
-~
P

Brya royle MP
Me r for Campb

Itown

Phone: (02) 4625 3344 Fax: (02) 4626 3640 Mail: PO Box 895, Campbelitown NSW 2560
Electorate Office: Suite 24, 263 Queen Street, Campbelitown NSW 2560 Email: campbelltown@parliament.nsw.gov.au



EAS
al“’; The Hon Brad Hazzard MP

Minister for Planning and Infrastructure
NSW Minister Assisting the Premier on Infrastructure NSW

GOVERNMENT

Mr Bryan M Doyle MP 13/09341
Member for Campbelitown ~eceivad

Suite 2A B

263 Queen Street 22 JUL 213

CAMPBELLTOWN NSW 2560

Dear Mr Doyle

| refer to your representations on behalf of Mr Paul Tosi, the General Manager of
Campbelitown City Council, concerning state-wide planning controls for boarding house
development.

The Department of Planning and Infrastructure has offered to meet with Council staff to
discuss options for a local planning solution for boarding house development. The
Department is hopefully that a solution can be devised which will continue to allow
boarding house development that helps meet the needs of the area, in the right locations.
If such a solution can be identified, consideration can then be given to an exemption for
Campbelitown LGA from the broader state-wide boarding house provisions of the State
Environmental Planning Policy (Affordable Rental Housing) 2009 (the AHSEPP) and the
Standard Instrument — Principal Local Environmental Plan.

This approach is consistent with the Government's broader aim of enabling councils to
encourage the development of affordable housing of a scale and type consistent with
Council objectives.

The Department has also invited Council officers to contribute to a broader discussion on
the review of boarding house policy. This forms a part of targeted stakeholder consultation
being carried out to help inform a review of planning controls relating to boarding houses
in the AHSEPP.

Should your constituent have any further enquiries about this matter | have arranged for
Jennifer Richardson of the Department of Planning and Infrastructure to assist you. Ms
Richardson can be contacted on telephone number 02 9228 6264.

HON BRAD HAZZARD MP
Minister

18 JUL 2013

Yours sincerely ) 5 /_,//1
)/u...}

Level 31 Governor Macquarie Tower, 1 Farrer Place, Sydney NSW 2000
Phone: (61 2) 9228 5258 Fax: (61 2) 9228 5721 Email: office@hazzard minister.nsw.gov.au



6.2 Member for Campbelltown Mr Bryan Doyle MP

Attachments
Copy of letter from Bryan Doyle MP
Forwarding for the information of Council a copy of a letter received following his

representations to Hon Brad Hazzard MP Minister for Planning and Infrastructure regarding the
draft Metropolitan Strategy for Sydney 2031.

Officer's Recommendation

That the letter be received and the information be noted.
Council Meeting 13 August 2013 (Greiss/Thompson)
That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.

Council Minute Resolution Number 163

That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.



ATTACHMENT 1

Bryan Doyle vp

_Member for Campbelltown

22 July 2013

Mr Paul Tosi

General Manager
Campbelitown City Council

Po Box 57

CAMPBELLTOWN NS‘:‘V 2560

.
» AL

Dear Mr Tosi” /l%/’“
4 —

| write to you today in regards to representations made on your behalf to the Minister
for Planning and Infrastructure, the Hon Brad Hazzard MP.

A response has now been received from the Minister and is enclosed for your
attention.

Should you require assistance with any other matter, please don't hesitate to contact
my office.

Yours sincerely

Brya yle MP \
Member for Campbelltown
W, s

Phone: (02) 4625 3344 Fax: (02) 4626 3640 Mail: PO Box 8395, Campbelitown NSW 2560
Electorate Office: Suite 2A, 263 Queen Street, Campbelitown NSW 2560 Email: campbelltown@pariiament.nsw.gov.au



‘l.‘ The Hon Brad Hazzard MP

Minister for Planning and Infrastructure
N W Minister Assisting the Premier on Infrastructure NSW

GOVERNMENT

Mr Bryan Doyle MP 13/10463
Member for Campbelltown ST N

Suite 2A

263 Queen Street
CAMPBELLTOWN NSW 2560

(}m_-

Dear M sﬂe

8 ]
%]
—

Thank you for your letter supporting Campbelltown City Council’'s submission on the draft
Metropolitan Strategy for Sydney to 2031. | note your comments regarding the importance
of infrastructure delivery, and the status of Campbelltown/Macarthur in the South West
Subregion.

Your feedback and that of Council will be carefully considered in finalising the
Metropolitan Strategy, which | expect to release later in 2013.

The Department of Planning and Infrastructure has advised all submissions will be made
public, in line with the objective to promote an open and transparent planning system. A
report on all of the submissions will also be published.

| am more than happy to meet with you and representatives from the Council to discuss
this matter. Please contact my office to arrange a time.

Yours sincerely )

/ /u///

HON BRAD HAZZARD MP
Minister

18 JUL 2013

Level 31 Governor Macquarie Tower, 1 Farrer Place, Sydney NSW 2000
Phone: (61 2) 9228 5258 Fax: (61 2) 9228 5721 Email: office@hazzard. minister.nsw.gov.au



6.3 Anne Jalando-On Louis - Philippine Consulate General

Attachments
Copy of letter
Conveying appreciation to Council for once again working in partnership with the Consulate and

the Filipino community in organising the very successful Flag Raising Ceremony and Concert
held at the Campbelltown Arts centre on 15 June 2013.

Officer's Recommendation

That the letter be received.

Council Meeting 13 August 2013 (Lake/Thompson)
That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.

Council Minute Resolution Number 164

That the Officer's Recommendation be adopted.



ATTACHMENT 1

* ol W

CE
G )

Peunting g wiem®

Philippine Consulate General
Spanep

MIS- 87 2013 28 June 2013

Dear Mayor Dobson,

| wish to convey my deepest appreciation to you and your team at the
Campbelltown City Council for once again working in partnership with the Consulate
and the Filipino community in organizing the very successful Flag-Raising Ceremony
and Concert held at the Campbelitown Arts Centre on 15 June 2013.

Your presence certainly contributed to the success of the occasion. Until now,
members of the Filipino community who attended the event talk about the
meaningful ceremony, the wonderful concert, and the lovely morning tea that the
Council graciously hosted to cap the morning’s program.

Rudolf Golez, Lara Maigue and the Campbelltown Region Filipino Community
Council (CRFCC) join me in extending thanks to the Council for the wonderful
arrangements made for the occasion.

| take this opportunity to acknowledge the efforts extended by Mr. Paul Tosi,
Mr. Nicholas Smolonogov, Ms. Amanda King, Ms. Peta Gismondo, Ms. Melissa
Turner and other members of the Campbelltown City Council who were involved in
the preparations, to ensure the event’'s success.

| look forward to our continued partnership and to strengthen it even more in
the years to come.

With my very best regards.

. LY

braz

ANNE J ANDO-ON LOUIS
Consul General

THE HONORABLE SUE DOBSON
Mayor
Campbelitown City
New South Wales

Level 1, Philippine Center, 27-33 Wentworth Avenue, Sydney NSW 2000, Australia
Tel: (61 2) 9262 7377 « Fax: (61 2) 9262 7355 - Email: contact@philippineconsulate.com.au
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